
Date:​ December 3, 2024
 
 
To: ​ Non Resident Applicants, Parents or Guardians:

Thank you for your interest in Old Scona for the upcoming 2025-2026 school year.
 
In accordance with the Education Act, Section 4(1), students who are residents of Edmonton Public 
Schools will be given priority admission over non-resident students.  

To be considered a resident of Edmonton Public Schools, a student must reside with at least 
one non- Roman Catholic parent who is living within the Edmonton Public Schools Division 
boundaries.  The address provided on the application must be for a residence. Proof of 
residence by either legal parent/guardian may be requested. 

The second condition to be considered a resident is that at least one parent, living within the 
Edmonton Public Schools boundaries, must declare themself as non-Roman Catholic.  

We want to make sure that you are aware that our school is often oversubscribed. As such, if we 
receive more applicants than can be accommodated, our responsibility is to first accommodate 
students who meet the resident criteria. It will only be after accommodating resident students that we 
would consider applicants from outside our residency.
 
Should you have any questions please feel free to contact me at 780-433-0627.
 
Sincerely,

Will Deys,  Principal


